




 

 

November 25, 2020 
 
 
 
The Honorable Leirion Gaylor Baird 
Mayor of Lincoln 
555 South 10th Street 
Lincoln NE  68508 
 
Dear Ms. Gaylor Baird: 
 
SUBJECT: State Approval of Lincoln MPO FY 2021 – FY 2024 TIP Amendment #1 
 
 
As the Governor’s designee, I am approving the Lincoln MPO FY 2021 – FY 2024 TIP Amendment #1 
as approved by the Lincoln MPO Technical Advisory Committee and approved by the Lincoln MPO 
Officials Committee on November 16, 2020. 
 
The Nebraska Department of Transportation finds the amendment to be part of a fiscally constrained 

TIP and in accordance with Lincoln MPO’s public participation process as outlined in their public 

participation plan.   

 

Lincoln MPO’s TIP is included in Nebraska’s STIP by reference.  These amendment projects get 

included in Nebraska’s STIP when we notify FHWA of a STIP Revision and get their final approval.  If 

you have any questions, please call Craig Wacker at 402-479-4623.  

 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
       Ryan Huff, P.E. 
       Chief Strategy Officer 
       Strategic Planning Division   
       Nebraska Dept. of Transportation 
 

 
                                                                                                                                         CC:   J. Luther, FHWA 

G. Doyle, FTA 
R. Huff, NDOT 
J. Gibson, NDOT 
K. Ruse, NDOT 

                                                                                                                                                  A. Starr, NDOT 
K. Tonjes NDOT 
B. Jording, NDOT 
D. Cary, Lincoln MPO 
A. Zafft, Lincoln MPO    

                                                                                                                                                  Division file 



Lincoln Metropolitan Planning Organization 
 

County-City Building 
555 South 10th Street - Suite 213 

Lincoln, Nebraska 68508 
(402) 441-7491 

 
 
November 16, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Craig Wacker, AICP 
Planning Manager 
Nebraska Department of Transportation 
P.O. Box 94759 
Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-4759 
 
RE: Amendment No. 1 to the Lincoln MPO FY 2021-2024 Transportation Improvement Program 
 
Dear Mr. Wacker: 
 
Enclosed is Resolution 2020-5 approved by the Lincoln Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) 
Officials Committee at the November 16, 2020 meeting. This resolution is for the 1st amendment to 
the Lincoln MPO FY 2021-2024 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP). Exhibit A of the 
resolution shows the changes to the projects of this amendment. 
 
We are requesting State concurrence of this amendment for inclusion in the Nebraska Department 
of Transportation Statewide Transportation Improvement Program. 
 
Please contact me if you have questions.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Allan Zafft, AICP 
Transportation Planner 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: David Cary, Lincoln-Lancaster Planning Department 
 Paul Barnes, Lincoln-Lancaster Planning Department 

 












